
    
December 14, 2015 
Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees  
Called to Order at 8:00PM  
 
The meeting opened with the salute to the flag and Pledge of Allegiance   
 
ROLL CALL 

TRUSTEE  Giordano 
TRUSTEE  Luisi 
TRUSTEE                  Alfasi 
TRUSTEE  Leo 
MAYOR  Ecklond 
 

Moment of Silence for the innocent victims in California and Paris 

 

 

APPOINTMENTS- none 

 

PRESENTATIONS-none  

 

PUBLIC HEARINGS  

Trustee Leo made a motion to open public hearing to consider proposed modifications to the 
village code regarding restaurants and fast food establishments; motion was seconded by Trustee 
Giordano; and upon roll call, motion was carried by a vote 5-0.  

 

Continuation of a public hearing to consider proposed modifications to the village code 

regarding restaurants and fast food establishments  

 

A Local Law to amend Chapter X of the Tuckahoe Village Code regarding restaurants 
and fast food establishments 
 
BE IT ENACTED, by the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tuckahoe, as follows: 
 
 

 
 
 

1.  Definitions 

 

 
Formula   Fast   Food/Quick   Serve   Restaurant  - Formula  fast  food  and  formula quick  

serve restaurants  share a common name, trademark, or logo with 7 or more other restaurants  

in the area, region or country, and are generally characterized by the   following: 

1. food is intended to be prepared and served very quickly; 



 

2. food is typically ordered at a stand-up counter and there is minimal or no table 

service 

3. payment is typically made prior to consumption; 

 

4. the menu is typically posted over the counter as a wall display and the menu 

selections are general consistent at every location; 

5. food is typically preheated or precooked and kept hot or reheated to order (e.g., 

 

burgers and fries, burritos and tacos, pizza and pasta, etc.) or is set behind a counter, 

visible to the customer for immediate assembly (e.g., salads and sandwiches, ice cream 

and yogurt, etc.); 

6. food is typically served to the customer in a packaged form for take-out 

(although tables may be provided for consumption on premises); 

7. plates, cups and utensils are typically disposable; 

 

Formula fast food/quick serve restaurants are prohibited within the Village of Tuckahoe 

 

 

Formula Fast Casual/Quick  Casual Restaurant -Formula fast casual and formula quick 

casual restaurants share a common name, trademark, or logo with 7 or more other restaurants 

in the area, region  or  country.    Compared  to  formula  fast  food/quick   serve  restaurants,   

a  formula  fast casual/quick casual restaurant  typically  offers more customized  and  freshly 

prepared  dishes in a more inviting and/or upscale atmosphere, prices are slightly higher and 

customers are expected to spend more time in the establishment.  Formula fast casual/quick 

casual restaurants are generally characterized by the following: 

1. food is typically ordered at a stand-up counter; 

 

2. there is minimal table service (e.g., after an order has been placed at the 



counter, a server may bring the order to customers seated at a table) or there is no 

table service (e.g., customers carry their orders on trays to a table; 

3. payment is typically made prior to consumption; 

4. the menu is typically posted over the counter as a wall display and the menu 

selections are generally consistent at every location; 

5. menu selections are often set behind a counter, visible to the customer, and 

customers 

are provided options in the way the food is prepared or assembled (e.g., a customer 

may build his/her own sandwich, burrito, rice bowl, etc. and/or may select from a 

variety of main and side dishes); 

6. Although plates, cups and utensils may be disposable, non-disposable plates, cups and 

utensils are common. 

Formula fast casual/quick casual restaurants are prohibited in the Village of Tuckahoe 

 

 

 

_____Inserted 

--------Deleted   

 

This local law to take effect upon filing with the NYS Department of State   

 

Trustee Alfasi asked the Village Attorney if a business remains grandfathered in if it moves 
from one side of the village to another side.  Gary Gjertsen said he will look into it.  

Trustee Leo made a motion to keep open public hearing to consider proposed modifications 
to the village code regarding restaurants and fast food establishments; motion was seconded by 
Trustee Alfasi; and upon roll call, motion was carried by a vote 5-0.  

 

ADOPTION OF MINUTES 

 

Trustee Luisi made a motion to approve the minutes of the regular board meeting of November 9, 

2015; motion was seconded by Trustee Giordano; and upon roll call, motion was carried by a vote 
5-0  
 

CORRESPONDENCE  



FIRST OPPORTUNITY TO ADDRESS THE BOARD ON AGENDA ITEMS 

 

 Antoinette Martino informed the Board that earlier this afternoon Dr. Urbina Board of 

Education president sent an e-mail to the board regarding banners and she felt that it should have 

been read in the correspondence part of the meeting.  

She expressed displeasure with the board for not reaching out to the public regarding banners. 

She suggested if the Mayor wants to focus on esthetics he should look at Pyramid Squash Courts 

tattered window shades and focus on a trailer parked at Yonkers & Elm 

She submitted photos of a parked trailer and tattered window shades at Pyramid Squash Courts.   



 



 
 

Susan Ciamarra expressed opposition to the community bulletin board fearing that people will 

randomly tack on events. She suggested stricter guidelines for banners on the fence. Susan also 



said that Beautification is now a non for profit and will accept to donations to keep our village 

beautiful. Donations may be sent to PO Box 142 Tuckahoe, NY 10707.  

 

Melba Caliano remarked that the zoning changes were not available to the public. 

 

Wendy Wise supports investigating banners.  

 

Rachel from Ki-Martial Arts appreciates Beautification and also feels that communication with 

the public needs to be amended. She read the following.





 
Ellen Epstein of Yonkers is concerned with pollutants in the air from the hotel site.  

 

RESOLUTIONS 

 
1) Authorizing the renewal of the Limited Cabaret License for the following 

establishment: Gina Marie’s Chianti for a period of one year from November 1, 2015 
to October 31, 2016 

Trustee Leo made a motion to approve resolution 1; motion was seconded by Trustee Luisi and 
upon roll call, motion was carried by a vote 5-0.  

 



2) Authorizing free short-term street parking in the business districts of the Village to 

encourage local shopping during the holidays from December 22nd thru December 25
th 

– 

2-hour time limit to remain  
Trustee Giordano made a motion to approve resolution 2; motion was seconded by Trustee 
Luisi and upon roll call, motion was carried by a vote 5-0.  
 

3) Authorizing the Mayor and Administrator to sign an agreement for services with 

SourceSuite for procurement solutions by BidNet 
Trustee Leo made a motion to approve resolution 3; motion was seconded by Trustee 
Giordano and upon roll call, motion was carried by a vote 5-0.  
 

4) Authorizing the Mayor and Administrator to sign a shared services agreement with 

NYSDOT for use of equipment 
Trustee Leo made a motion to approve resolution 4; motion was seconded by Trustee Luisi 
and upon roll call, motion was carried by a vote 5-0.  
 

5) Authorizing the adoption of the 2015 Westchester County Hazard Mitigation Plan update 
Trustee Giordano made a motion to approve resolution 5; motion was seconded by Trustee 
Leo and upon roll call, motion was carried by a vote 5-0.  
 

6) Authorizing the change of indirect control of the franchisee under the Village of 

Tuckahoe cable television franchise from Cablevision of Southern Westchester, Inc. to 

Altice, N.V. 
Trustee Leo made a motion to approve resolution 6; motion was seconded by Trustee Luisi 
and upon roll call, motion was carried by a vote 5-0.  
 

7) Authorizing the payment of vouchers in the amount of $1,627,346.78, consisting of 

Abstract #19 for $111,668.64, Abstract #18 for $4,058.59, Abstract #20 for $192,821.54, 

Abstract #21 for $1,305,416.57 and T&A for $13381.44;  the three largest invoices paid 

were: (1) $725,865.00 for NYS Retirement System PFRS, (2) $457,617.00 for NYS 

Retirement System ERS and (3) $126,223.23 for Health Insurance for the Month of 

December 2015 
Trustee Leo made a motion to approve resolution 7; motion was seconded by Trustee Luisi 
and upon roll call, motion was carried by a vote 5-0.  
 

8) Authorizing an amendment to the annual salary of the Deputy Village Clerk 
RESOLVED, that the annual salary of the Deputy Village Clerk is hereby amended to 
$35,000 effective December 15, 2015; and be it 
 
FURTHER RESOLVED, the following budget transfer is hereby approved: 
 
FROM:    TO:      AMOUNT: 
Contingency    Personnel SVC – Dep. Village Clerk 
(A1919.491)   (A1410.102)     $1,707 
Authorizing an amendment to the annual salary of the Deputy Village Clerk 

Trustee Leo made a motion to approve resolution 8; motion was seconded by Trustee Giordano 
and upon roll call, motion was carried by a vote 5-0.  

 



 

DISCUSSION 

 

1) Policy for use of Tuckahoe Community Event Boards  

Mayor Ecklond explained that this is being discussed to create and control standardized 

manner for putting up banners.  

 

2) Proposed amendments to the Tuckahoe Zoning Code 

Gary Gjertsen said that these amendments have been forwarded to Frank Fish l 

 

DEPARTMENTAL REPORTS TO THE BOARD 

 

POLICE- Chief Costanzo reminded residents that winter parking rules are in effect this week.  

He thanked the TPO for the children’s Christmas party.  

 

DPW- Frank DiMarco said that Beautification does a great job. He reminded residents that there 

is no more leaf pick-up.  Christmas trees must be free from lights and garland.  Con 

Edison has extended paving depending on the weather. There is no fee to file for a 

sidewalk permit for residents. Crestwood has completed the pocket park.  Tomorrow the 

DPW will receive the soil water conservation award. 

 

ADMINISTRATOR- January 16
th

 we will have a new website.  Moody reaffirmed our A3 

rating. Budget memos will be distributed to department heads this week.  

 

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS 

 

Mayor Ecklond announced the following: 

1) Next Village Board meeting January 11, 2016 

 

2) Village Offices  and DPW will be closed Monday January 18
th

- Martin Luther King 

 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEMBER REPORTS 

 

►TRUSTEE   Giordano appreciates the comments read by Susan Ciamarra on 

behalf of the Beautification Committee. He thanked the DPW for making the Village look 

beautiful for the holidays. He urged all to spend locally.  

 

►TRUSTEE   Luisi said the resolution regarding banners was tabled at the June 

meeting.  Regarding the hotel there is something being done to remediate the site.  The seniors 

Christmas luncheon is December 17
th

 at Fr. Fata Hall. Thank you to the Community Fund for 

their generous donations.  The History Committee had an open house on October 10
th

.  Coverlets 

are available at the Clerk’s Office.  They make great Christmas gifts.  

 

►TRUSTEE   Leo gave an update on the upcoming library events. 

 



►TRUSTEE   Alfasi congratulated the Tuckahoe Police winners of the Chili 

Cook Off. 

 

►MAYOR   Ecklond said that we have been in negotiations with the TPO and 

456.  Our auditors will be at the January meeting.  We had a meeting with AI Design who would 

like public art displayed in the village.  We attended a meeting with Presbyterian Lawrence 

Hospital and plan a televised Q and A with Mayor Marvin and Supervisor Colavita. Mayor 

Ecklond thanked John Galluzzi for his work on Winterfest. This month we had a wonder 

Menorah lighting and 2 ribbon cuttings. 

 

SECOND OPPORTUNITY TO ADDRESS THE BOARD 

 

Susan Ciamarra expressed her concern over the narrowness of the road by Crestwood.  She 

suggested that the first two spaces foe r parking cars be limited to compact cars.   

 

Anthony Fiore reminded all that the Fire Board will meet December 16
th

 at Village Hall.  

 
  ADJOURNMENT 
 
There being no further business, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 10:15PM. 
 
   _____________________________ 
Camille DiSalvo, Village Clerk 

 

 


